 
Instrumental Music at The Meadow School 
At The Meadow we are pleased to be able to host a range of privately paid peripatetic teachers to teach instrument lessons to children across the school. We currently offer Piano, Guitar, Stringed instruments, drums. 
School acts in an admin capacity only as a facilitator to ensure the admin monies are collected and bookings are passed onto the individual music teachers at the beginning of the school year. Parents then pay the music teachers directly once billed. The contract that you therefore enter into when your child takes music lessons is directly with the teacher and not the school.   
The Tuition 
Instruments are taught individually over a period of 20 or 30 minutes each week. The music teacher will be able to talk to you directly about which length of music lesson will help your child to achieve more and make good progress. Generally KS1 would start with a 20 minute lesson and KS2 with a 30 minute lesson. 
 
The peripatetic teachers undertake to provide tuition for your son/daughter on a weekly basis for 30 weeks each year.  During longer terms students may receive more than 10 lessons during that term, but will only be charged for 10.  Over the course of the year, however, they will receive 30.  
When the instrumental music teacher is absent, lessons will be caught up; this should ensure that 30 lessons are offered each academic year. However, if a student is absent from his/her lesson due to illness, a refund cannot be made unless a full week’s notice of absence is given to the relevant instrumental music teacher. If you know your child is going on a school day trip, residential trip or taking a SATs test (Y6 only) it is your responsibility to notify the music teacher in advance so they can re-arrange the session.  
If during the summer term a child has completed the 30 lessons for the year and some weeks remain before the end of term, the teacher may offer the option of additional, paid lessons during those last weeks. 

The Cost of Tuition 
Tuition is payable termly in advance.  Students will be billed directly by their allocated instrumental teacher. 
  
From time to time instrumental music teachers will ask students to purchase specific music books; the responsibility to obtain these is that of the student/parent.  Instrumental music teachers will bear in mind the cost of the music and fully utilise it both economically and educationally. 
 
Reports 
Formal progress reports will be written by instrumental music teachers annually; they undertake to keep full records of their students' progress and homework on a weekly basis. 
 
Examinations 
As a part of tuition, instrumental music teachers will fully prepare their pupils for examinations. Instrumental music teachers may invite students to take graded music examinations in their instrument.  The final decision as to whether or not to take these lies between the instrumental teacher, the student and his/her parents/guardians. 
  
Examinations are held at Linton Village College or another venue periodically and piano accompaniment is offered to all candidates.  However, a small additional fee is levied to cover the cost of supply teaching. You can opt to take music exams elsewhere if you so wish. 
 
Termination of Tuition 
You must re-apply for music tuition each year with preference being given to students who have already been receiving lessons.  
If you wish to terminate your music lessons before the end of an academic year then you must give a full half term’s notice which is paid for.  
If a student decides to terminate tuition on their instrument, a letter must be forwarded to the appropriate instrumental music teacher before the end of the half term for which they are currently paying, otherwise parents will be liable to pay for tuition for the following term.   
If students terminate their tuition mid-way through the year, a further charge may be levied by the instrumental teacher for the cost of lessons already received but for which a charge has not been levied.  (In either case teachers must be given a clear half term’s notice of termination.) 
 
Please be aware that the contract of lessons lies between the parents and the music teachers and any arrangements regarding termination of lessons, problems with paying for the lessons and paying on time must be discussed directly with the music teachers and is not the responsibility of the school.  
  
We hope that your son/daughter will enjoy learning to play their chosen musical instrument and that music will for them become a hobby for life. 
